
Dear Friends and Neighbors,

With the season of celebration here I would like to thank 

the many volunteers who have given us the remarkable place 

that the Frank H. Kenan Chapel provides to Landfall and 

the greater Wilmington. Now entering our third decade of 

service to the community, the Chapel and our programs 

have certainly grown. All accomplished by dedicated 

volunteers, too many to name,  but to offer that  “not 

enough can be said about the collective power of good.” 

The Chapel continues to be a very busy place.  We owe 

thanks and appreciation to our volunteer Board for their 

countless hours of work and stewardsip. Two in particular, 

Anne Leister and Katherine Sartarelli who led our Concert 

Program for a number of years are are no longer serving with 

us . Anne passed away at the end of October and Kathy is 

retiring from the Board at the end of this year. Their tireless 

efforts brought world class emerging artists to the Chapel 

each year-round. We have also added, in collaboration with 

the Vivance International Music Festival, a Summer Concert 

with The Music Festival’s aspiring young musicians.

Our Gardens Committee has also begun a planned 

rejuvenation of the grounds and Gardens. A new Sculpture in 

memory of Judy Wesoloski now graces the southeast corner 

of the  Memorial Gardens.  A multi-year tree and shrub 

maintenance plan is in process to maintain the memorial 

plantings. The Committee faces a busy winter as the 2023 

Azalea Festival will showcase the Chapel on this year’s 

Garden Tour. This is a great honor and major undertaking 

for our volunteers. We would welcome voluteers to help with 

our preparations for the Gardent Tour.

This past winter we opened a new section of Chapel 

Woods, as many of us are choosing to continue in this 

beautiful place forever. We still have a number of spaces in 

The Original Garden and in Chapel Woods for perpetual 

care.  If you are considering arrangements, we will be 

available to answer any questions you may have.

A special note of thanks goes out to our Arrangements 

Committee who’s quiet dedication sees every family 

through those highly personal and emotional events with 

grace. From Weddings to  Baptisms and Memorial Services, 

they handle each with love and individual attention. 

The Board, The Council of Associations, and the 

Landfall Great Oaks Club continued the tradition of 

bringing Landfall another exceptional Fall Festival with 

expanded children’s entertainment, great food offerings, 

and more games than one can count. Many thanks to the 

eighty plus volunteers who make it possible. 

Under the leadership of Dennis Danelowski, our 

Treasurer Marie Gillis,  and our Financial Advisory 

Committee the Kenan Chapel Endowment remains strong 

and solid. We owe them our admiration and thanks for 

weathering the ups and downs of investing over the past 

year. Please consider a donation to the Endowment. It is a 

legacy for our future. 

Finally, the entire Board thanks all of you who have so 

generously donated with your time and money to ensure 

the operation of the Chapel and our Music Programs. With 

your vision and continuing support the Chapel remains a 

shinning example of Landfall Living at its best. 

The Board of Directors wishes each and everyone of you 

a very happy holiday season. We look forward to seeing you 

at the Chapel in the coming months. 

Michael Kane
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By Trish Boyd 

It has been an amazing year for weddings 

and other events at Kenan Chapel at Landfall 

– the publicity arranged by the energetic 

efforts of Jessica Spencer is paying off in filling 

the Chapel with wonderful families sharing 

time together to celebrate marriages, baptisms, 

and other special events throughout the year.

Twenty Twenty-Two found the Chapel 

hosting ten weddings, as well as ten memorial 

services, a lovely organ recital by the talented 

Nancy Novelly, retired after 41 active years 

as Director of Music for various churches 

in Connecticut, Florida, Maryland, and 

Virginia. Nancy now resides in Southport and 

enjoys spending time with her specialty and 

first love, early Baroque keyboard music. And 

a beautiful ceremony dedicating the bluebird 

sculpture in the memorial garden, sculpted 

by talented Landfall resident Ed Hearn and 

gift by George Wesoloski in memory 

of his wife Judy Wesoloski. Please 

take time for a walk in the gardens 

to admire that and the many other 

sculptures found there.

Many thanks to the Arrangements 

Committee members who work so 

tirelessly to assist with these many 

events - Catherine Bonnette, Carol 

Earey, RoseMary Russo, Les Sloan, 

Toni Soule, Sue Thompson, and 

Ginny Tyndall. 

Mike Williams at the COA is 

tireless in his efforts to connect us 

to anyone looking to plan an event at the 

Chapel; thanks also to John Littlejohn for his 

willingness to set up/take down extra chairs as 

needed for these events, as well as scribe Leslie 

Silloway, who beautifully records all events in 

our permanent record book.

Please consider volunteering for any of 

these opportunities at Kenan Chapel – we 

are always looking for new volunteers! Please 

contact Trish Boyd at 484-951-3680 or info@

kenanchapel.com if you would like more 

information about any of these volunteer 

opportunities.

Arrangements

Morgan Fleming and  
Jonathan Peters  Wedding
September 4, 2021

Photo by: Chris Lang 
Photography

Elena Garcia and 
Giovanni Kieninger Wedding 

October 22, 2022
Photo by: Michael and Deanna Sing



•	 Sunday, December 11th at 5 pm

•	 Salvation Army Brass Band 
will play traditional Christmas 
carols (Song sheets will be provided)

•	 Reception to follow at 
       Country Club of Landfall

•	 Santa will arrive at 4:45 and will 
be available for children, young 
and old!

•	 Open to all Landfall Residents 
and their accompanied guests.

•	 www.kenanchapel.com

The Chapel Music 

Committee, at its core, 

continues to be dedicated to 

showcasing emerging talent 

from across the state and the 

country. In keeping with the 

Kenan family’s leadership and 

with aid of other generous 

benefactors, including the 

Landfall Foundation and 

many Landfall residents, the 

concerts remain free to the 

citizens of Wilmington. 

We began this concert year with a piano 

concert by Wilmington’s own Elizabeth 

Lopartis followed by the Carolina Classical 

Ensemble and an All-Bach Mother Daughter 

Concert. This year we will host two holiday 

concerts, our popular Traditional Holiday 

Caroling, under the direction of Santa himself 

and the Salvation Army Brass. We will follow 

in mid-December with a Holiday Chorale of 

Sacred and Secular Music. 

In the New Year we will welcome the North 

Carolina School of the Arts for two concerts. 

The Coastal Strings will return and we will 

host the Wilmington Symphony Orchestra 

Concerto Competition Winners. As summer 

approaches we will again enjoy 

concerts by the Tallis Chamber 

Orchestra and the Port City 

Music Festival. This will be the 

thirteenth year the Port City 

Music Festival has begun its 

Concert Series at the Chapel! 

Durning the late summer 

we will again partner with the 

Vivance International Music 

Festival to host a concert during 

the Festival. 

Our driving mission is to 

continue the proud tradition of offering  the 

very best concert experiences to both our 

world class performers and to all concertgoers. 

Please see our schedule at: KenanChapel.

com for dates and ticket availability.  Like and 

follow us on Facebook and Instagram for up-to-

the-minute programming.

FROM THE MUSIC COMMITTEE

Christmas Carol Sing
Kenan Chapel AnnualTHANK YOU!

The Kenan Chapel appreciates the generous grant of $6500 
from the Landfall Foundation to help us continue our concerts 
showcasing new and emerging artists and students. We are 
honored to receive this investment in our programming.

UNCW Opera Students led by Nancy King



FALL FESTIVAL
The 20th Annual Landfall Fall Festival 

was a fun-filled day hosted by the Kenan 

Chapel in conjunction with the Great Oaks 

Club and the Landfall COA. Hundreds 

of volunteers transformed the Landfall 

Recreation Site into an fun festival featuring 

pumpkin painting, balloon art, children’s 

games, magic shows, pony rides, haunted 

hayrides, a food court, a bake sale, a silent 

auction, a car exhibition and information 

booths for local community groups. Local 

law enforcement officers offered safety tips 

and a reptile rescue group thrilled event-

goers with all the creepy crawlies. Flower 

bouquets, mums, painted pumpkins and 

root beer floats were top sellers!  The annual 

50/50 raffle winner won over $2300! With 

over 2000 attendees this year’s festival saw 

record attendance,

Special thanks to our premium event 

sponsors, especially Landfall Realty, festival 

donors and volunteers and the dedicated 

COA staff! THANK YOU!

Platinum Sponsor

Landfall Realty

Gold Sponsor

Leon and Debbie Socha

Silver Sponsor

Vinton Fountain—Captrust

Mark Johnson Custom Homes

Rounds Golf & Ledo Pizza

SouthBeach Grill 

Bronze Sponsor

Kingoff’s Jewelers

Thomas Murphy—State Farm Insurance

Michelle Clark-Bradley—Intracoastal Realty 

$



In Memory of 
Anne P. Leister

Director, Friend and 
Musical Treasure

1938-2022

DONORS: 
Atlantic Animal Hospital & Pet 
Care Resort
Audi Cape Fear
Brent’s Bistro
Brunches
Burney’s Sweets & More
Chopt Creative Salad
Dan & Tammy Darazsdi
Chet & Marie Gillis
Suzanne Finkeldie
Milta Guys
Island Passaage
Kathy Jackson
Jazzercise
The Julia
Kingoff’s Jewelers
Learning Express
Lilies & Lace
Lotus Honey Hives
Greg and Patsy Marchi
Monica Kelly & Co—Victoria
Monica Kelly & Co—Stephanie
Beautiful Hair and Nails— Nancy 
Pittman
Poe’s Tavern
Salon Beyond Basics
Shaklee
Leon and Debbie Socha
South Beach Grill—John and 
Elaine Andrews
Meg A. Styles
Unleashed
Vann Fine Arts
The Wilson Center



Donations of $1,000 or More

Beam, Judith Ann  
Bernhart, Alison and Frank
Bond, George 
Burkholder, Janet

IMO Barry Burkholder
Cobb, William L. 
Darazsdi, Daniel and Tammy
Gillis, Chester and Marie Varley
Hauger, Roger R.
Hemphill, Van  
Humphreville, Mr. and Mrs. Mark 
Kane, Michael and Rose
Keenan, Thomas J.

IMO Al Newsom
Landfall Realty  
Randleigh Foundation  
Saklad, Daniel and Sheila Foundation
Socha, Leon and Deborah 
Tallis Chamber Orchestra

Donations of $500-$999
Albritton, Paul and Elizabeth 
Allen, Janice
Allran, Robert R. 
Anderson, Gregg and Deborah

IMO Blake and Trudie Cardwell
Captrust Fountain Financial
Dixon, Brent and Elizabeth
Garrett, Kenneth and Kathleen
Gunther, Marilyn  
Herbst, Barry and Anna Toscano
Mark Johnson Homes
McMillan, Thomas and Antoinette
McNulty, John and Janet Fagan
Oehrlein, Rickey and Mary Jo 
Patterson, Daniel and Sue
Rounds Golf & Ledo PIzza
Smith, Margie and James
Weslowski, George  

IMO Judy Weslowski

Donations of $100 - $499
Anonymous
Ballance, John and Eileen   

IMO Rev. Harvey J Ballance, Jr.
Barclay, Edward and Margaret Charitable Fund  
Bhagwat, Dileep and Felicity 
Braddy, Peggy B. 
Brigman, Barry and Mary
Boyd, Pascal and Jetta
Brandt, Patricia
Brown, Mary

IMO Tom Brown 
Brown, Myrna

IMO John Erdody 
Clarkson, Andrea and Paul
DeGaetano, Paula and Robert

IMO Joe and Jean DeGaetano	
IMO Esther M. Lutrick
IMO David Lee Barham

Dunston, Arlene 
IMO Stephen Dunston

Earey, Patrick and Carol 
Earl, John and Catherine
Gibson, John and Ruth Mary
Guys, Raymond and Milta
Hales, Glenda   

IMO S. Wallace Hales
Hanano, Emily W.
Handler, Robert and Ann
Hawkins, William and Constance 
Homestead, John and Susan 
Isyk, Ronald

IMO Our sisters Joan and Nancy
Johnson, W. Taylor and Bettie Ann
Johnston, Beverly and Michael Musslewhite
Johnston, Darlyne

IMO Jan Anstatt
Jones, Lucian and Ann 

IHO Pete and Jane Clow
Kingoff’s Jewelers
Lerch, Justine
Leuchs, Ronald
Littlejohn, John and Mary
Long, Susan B. 
Martz, James and Ann
McClain, William and Florence

IMO Blake Cardwell
IMO Doris Briley

McMillan, William and Frances
McNeill, John and Pam
Murphy, James and Sandy
Myers, Loretta

IMO Jack Erdody
Nelson, Larry and Virginia Tyndal

IMO Ernest Baxa, Jr. 
Owens, Ira and Josie 

IMO Jan Anstatt
IMO Pete Clow
IMO Tom McMillan

Roark, Carl 
Roberts, Dave and Judi
Robinson, Kenneth and Barbara

IMO Jack Erdody
Saklad, Daniel and Sheila Foundation

IMO Tom McMillan
Scherer, R. Sheldon
Schild, William and Dorothy
Seeling, Bob and Irene   

IMO Jim Legg
IMO John Erdody
IMO Don Boyd
IMO Ernie Hobbie

Shepherd, David and Priscilla
Smith, Margie and James Donald
Socha, Leon and Deborah

IMO Jack Erdody
Soltis, Greg and RoseMary Russo 
Spencer, Jessica and John  

IMO Jack Erdody
IMO Tom McMillan

State Farm Insurance, Thomas Murphy
Stein Family Charitable Foundation
Stike, Dr. John

IMO Randy Trull
Stone, Sharon
Strahl, Gerda

IMO Wolfgang and Monika Strahl
Vardakis, Tolos and Linda Littlejohn
Wall, George W. and Billie

IMO Jim Myers
Watson, Steven and Jill
Wigley, Craig and Jodie
Wilson, Reid and Barbara
Wingerter, Eugene and Roberta

Donations of up to $99
Barsa, Birgit and Jean
Blacher, Martha and Richard
Bonnette, Catherine

IMO Ron Gunther
Bradley, Pamela and Ralph
Brown, Christopher and Carol
Brown, Everett and Patricia

IMO Ron Gunther
Chalmers, James 

IMO Marilyn Chalmers
Cherry, Janet

IMO Ron Gunther
Chiarell, Patricia

IMO Rusty Hanna
Danelowski, Dennis and Melissa

IMO Ron Gunther
Davis, Dr. and Mrs. Richard

IMO Shirley Davis
Earey, Carol and Patrick

IMO Ron Gunther
Kepley, Hayden and Mary Efird

IMO Jack Leister
Novak, Sharon E.
Sweeney, Mark and Rhonda

KENAN CHAPEL DONORS
From November 1, 2021 to October 31, 2022



   

frank h. kenan chapel contribution form
Name                                                 

Email

Billing Address

City                                                                                           State                                       Zip Code

Phone Number

Donation Amount                                      Please apply my donation to:

Payment Type: Check          Credit Card

Credit Card Number

Exp                                       Security Code                             Signature

All credit card information will be securely destroyed after use. If you would prefer to make a private donation by credit card, 

please visit www.kenanchapel.com and click the DONATE now button.

OR

Please mail this form to: The Frank H. Kenan Chapel, 510 Arboretum Drive, Wilmington, North Carolina 28405

All gifts are tax deductible. The Kenan Chapel is a 501(c)(3) charitable organization. Thank you for your continued support!

As the Frank H. Kenan Chapel enters the 
it’s  21st year of service to our community, it is 
important for us to recognize the leadership of 
our predecessors who had the foresight to assure 
that the Chapel remains a lasting legacy for all 
of us living in this wonderful neighborhood. 
The establishment of the Endowment fund 
helps ensure the future security of the Chapel.

Now is the time for those of us currently 
enjoying the Chapel and our many programs 
to join in advancing the Endowment for the 

years to come. Simply put, the Endowment is 
the future of the Chapel!

Why not help make certain that the Chapel 
will always continue to be a memorable place 
and a positive benefit for Landfall and greater 
Wilmington in the future?  Become part of this 
legacy and have your name or that of a beloved 
family member or friend engraved in a brick 
marker on the Chapel grounds. 

With a donation of $1000 or more to the 
Kenan Chapel Endowment, a brick marker will 

be placed in the recognition plaza under our 
beautiful stained glass window. If you pledge 
$1,000 or more over four years, a marker will 
be installed upon completion of the pledge. 

Your support and contributions are needed 
to ensure the future of the Kenan Chapel. 
Pleaase use the contribution form included 
with this newsletter to join us in securing 
our futurre. If you wish to discuss a gift of 
stock or a IRA contribution, please contact 
Dennis Danelowski at 910-256-6692 or email 
dennis2031@att.net. The Chapel is a 501(c) (3) 
charitable organization.

We greatly appreciate your support.

The Endowment Fund

ENDOWMENT BRICK LIST as of
October 2022

Airey, Richard & Edna
Anderson, Lynn & Jerome
Beam, Judy & Joe
Bell, William & Patricia
Bloedorn, Edward & Esther, IMO
Boyd, Donald, IMO
Brown, Ann M., IMO
Brown, Denis & Myrna
Brown, Dennis IMO
Brown, Willis
Burkholder, Barry & Janet
Burney, Sanders, IMO
Cardwell, Blake & Trudie
Coats, Dan & Marsha
Coy, Ed, IMO
Craig, William & Jessica
Craighill, Sherry, IMO
Cunningham, Carol & Don
DeTurk, Fred & Carolyn

Drogue, Sherri & Art
Erdody, Jack & Martha
Ellis, Randa, IMO
Euler, Steve & Valerie
Everett, Spencer & Mary Ann
Farley, John & Chris
Faudree, Jr. Russell, IMO
Furniss, Hylan, Angela &Samantha, 

IHO
Garrett, Ken & Kathy
Gibson, Bruce & Karen
Graff, Craig & Christine
Guys, Raymond & Milta
Hagen, Jim & Mary
Hawkins, Barbara & Jim
Hearn, Ed & Trent Armbruster
Heeks, Care & Bill
Helgesen, Henry & Marianne
Johnson, Taylor & Bettie Ann
Keenan, Rick & Kate
Kenan Family Foundation
Kline, Bob & Rosemary

Kubel, Herbert, IMO
Lawson, Ferd, IMO 
Leister, Jack & Anne
Lucas, Don & Marion Hawkins
Massey, Ed & Kathy
McCotter, Al & Joyce
McMillan, Tom & Toni
McMillan, William & Frances
McNeill. Pam & John
Medlock, Katharine & Donald
Meyers, Jim, IMO
Mitchell, Nancy, IMO
Nawrocki, Stan & Peggy
Nesselroade, Ed & Pauline
Nelson, Larry & Ginny Tyndall
Newsom, Al & Gladys
Nubel, Herbert
Olds, Ned & Carol
Parker, Dave & Frances
Padgett, Maryann & Spencer
Patterson, Dan & Sue
Peterson, Nettie

Peterson, Nettie & Kurt, IMO
Phillips, Hank & Debbie
Rathburn, Vin
Ruth Camp Campbell Foundation
Saklad, Dan & Sheila
Saklad, Sheila IMO
Schild, Jean & Bill
Schwerdt, Carla & Kurt
Shawcross, Elizabeth, IMO
Socha, Leon & Deborah
Stauffer, Bill & Jean
Stein, Bucky & Ruth
Talbert, John & Judy
Thomas, Ellen Stewart
Toler, John & Nilah
Tomlinson, William English, Jr., IMO
Walker, Virginia & Jack, IMO
White, Mat & Pat
Whitehurst, Lee & Ann
Wingo, Richard & Brenda
Woodell, Jerry & Gloria



THE MOST BEAUTIFUL TIME OF THE YEAR! 
Please email us at info@kenanchapel.com to book your wedding, vow renewal, baptism 

or memorial service. Check us out on Facebook and Instagram, plus our website www.kenanchapel.com!
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In memory of Judy Wesoloski, the Memorial Garden’s newest    

sculpture by Ed Hearn is a replica of a life-size, nesting bluebird box 

mounted on a post with three birds—all in bronze.  It was commissioned by Judy’s husband, 

George. In addition to the main piece, you will find other bronze birds placed nearby on 

existing boulders. Our gardens are open daily for visitors.
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